
Historic Milwaukie NDA Minutes 
January 10, 2022 Zoom Meeting 
6:30 - 8:00 p.m. 

  
Present: 
Officers: Chair, Rich Recker; Vice Chair and Land Use Rep, Val Hubbard; Secretary, 
Debbie Liptan; Treasurer, Michele Bertaux-Zabaglio 
Participants: Ryan Burdick, Ceci Denovi, Kelly Brooks, Sharon Johnson, Margaret 
Branson, Ross Lehman, Neil Hankerson, Ben Johnson, Shalena Havens, Lisa 
Lashbrook, Lisa Gunion-Rinker, Shalena Havens, Alison, Sandra, Heather, Carol Fuller, 
Lisa Batey, Jeffrey   

Presentation & Discussion 
● Public Safety Report from Police Captain Ryan Burdick 

-3 new officers start training this week. 
-Body worn cameras will be implemented in the police force this spring 
-In response to a question, Captain Burdick said that Milwaukie has been experiencing 
an issue with catalytic converter thefts, similar to Portland. 
-In response to a question about homeless tents in Milwaukie Bay Park, Captain Burdick 
suggested a call to the non-emergency line 503-786-7500.  The Dept will do their best to 
respond with resources available. We can also email Capt. Burdick at 
burdickr@milwaukieoregon.gov . 

● Milwaukie Bay Park - Lisa Gunion-Rinker, the current president of the Milwaukie Parks 
Foundation, joined us (along with a number of her partners at the foundation) to talk 
about the current funding challenge to the completion of the Milwaukie Bay Park.  They 
requested a letter of support from our NDA and encouraged supporters to attend the 
hearing occurring January 12. 

● Neighbor Focus: Dark Horse Comics, Neil Hankerson, Executive Vice President 
Mr. Hankerson joined us to talk about the recent sale of Dark Horse to Embracer Group, 
a Swedish video game giant.  The great news we heard from him is that we can expect 
no change to the downtown Milwaukie based company.  They are looking to continue to 
grow in the entertainment side of the business.  For those who don’t know, Dark Horse is 
responsible for such productions as The Umbrella Academy (current huge hit on Netflix), 
The Mask (starring Jim Carrey), Timecop (starring Jean Claude Van Damme) among 
many others.    

Mr. Hankerson is also a member of the Milwaukie Urban Renewal Commission and 
contributed to the discussion of the city’s Urban Renewal plan, led by Asst. City Manager 
Kelly Brooks. 

● Milwaukie Urban Renewal Area Five-year Action Plan, Kelly Brooks, Assistant City 
Manager 
Ms. Brooks gave a presentation on the City’s efforts to create the Five Year Action Plan 
on the Urban Renewal Area.  Her presentation is attached to these minutes.  Following 
are a few key points: 
• The Urban Renewal Area is focused in two areas - Downtown and Central Milwaukie 
• The plan will provide the following: 

- Development assistance 
- Small business assistance 



- Placemaking 
• We are all encouraged to participate in a simple survey to provide input.  Here’s the 

link for that.  https://engage.milwaukieoregon.gov/milwaukie-redevelopment-area-
five-year-action-plan 

● Open Discussion - Ideas for Milwaukie Urban Renewal Projects and Related 
Development Ideas 

HMNDA Formal Business Meeting - because of the lengthy discussion, the formal business 
meeting was agenda was postponed until February’s meeting, which will be held on the first 
Monday of February (2/7/22), NOT the normal second Monday (2/14/22 -VALENTINE’S DAY!) 

Adjournment   




































